FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please could you provide me with all Data Protection Impact assessments conducted by your planning department on personal data they process.
Having checked records back to May 2018 (when DPIA’s commenced) Leicester City Council does not hold any DPIA’s relevant to the planning service/department.

The (UK) GDPR criteria for undertaking a DPIA would be a) adoption of new technologies, b) adoption of any automated processing/decision-making approaches, c) processing of large amounts of special category data (sensitive personal data categories) or d) large scale public surveillance activity.

In addition, the ICO (as UK regulator) has defined further criteria, such as processing of vulnerable peoples/children’s data, or use of location data.

The processing undertaken by the planning department of personal data would not meet the ICO’s or the GDPR criteria for a DPIA.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
